
Tuesday, April 7
6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session
CANCELLED

Thursday, April 9
*7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee
CANCELLED

Thursday, April 9
10:15 a.m. 
Story Time 
Ranch House
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 14
*7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force

Wednesday, April 15 
*4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee
CANCELLED

Thursday, April 16
10:15 a.m.
Story Time
Ranch House
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 21
*6 p.m.
MA Board Meeting

Wednesday, April 22
*7 p.m.
Open Space Committee

Thursday, April 23
*7:30 a.m. 
Architectural Committee

Thursday, April 23
10:15 a.m. 
Family Story Time
CANCELLED

Saturday, April 25
12 p.m.
Earth Extravaganza
Dakota Lodge
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 28
*6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting

Tuesday, April 28
*7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force

Thursday, April 30
10:15 a.m.
Family Story Time
CANCELLED

Saturday, May 2
8:30 a.m.
Community Recycling and
Clean-Up Event
CANCELLED - To be
rescheduled

Tuesday, May 5 
6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session
Ranch House

Tuesday, May 5
7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force
Dakota Lodge

Thursday, May 7
10:15 a.m.
Family Story Time 
Ranch House

Dates and times are subject
to change.

* Information regarding
virtual meetings will be
communicated as
information becomes
available. Please see the
Online Calendar for the most
current information.

Helpful Links
Master Association
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Master Association
Board Contact Info

Metropolitan District
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Metropolitan District
Board Contact Info

Committee & Task
Force Agendas &
Minutes

Register for Classes

Home Improvements

KC Fitness Center
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Parks Department and
Open Space Rangers
Resuming Essential
Operations 

In addition to sunny skies, you may notice that more of our
Parks Department and Open Space Ranger team members
will be out and about this week.

Beginning today, Monday, April 6, turf mowing, maintenance,
modified patrols and other essential duties will resume in
Ken-Caryl Ranch. Our team will be conducting operations in
accordance with social distancing guidelines in an effort to
keep our employees and residents safe.

We respectfully request that residents maintain a distance of 6
feet when passing our team members while they are at work. 

Waste Connections:
Trash Pick-up Safety
Reminder 
To protect the safety of our Waste
Connections drivers, the following

changes to our trash service are currently in place: 

All large cardboard must be cut and placed inside a
recycling container, trash container or garbage bag.
No boxes can be set on the curb. 
Household trash will be limited to one filled can (either
your personal trash can, or the 96-gallon tote provided
by Waste Connections) plus up to three additional
bags of trash. (You can leave out one filled can and
three bags on the side.) If you have yard waste it must
be either in your trash can or in the three extra bags.
Recycling service will be normal, and they will pick up
any recycling inside your regular containers. No extra
boxes will be picked up from the curb.
No bulk items may be placed out, such as mattresses,
furniture, etc. This will ensure efficient operations and
will protect the safety of the drivers. 
Communities with dumpsters will continue to receive
the same service. Please be sure all items are placed
inside the dumpster, not beside it.
Small recycling bins may still be used for broken down
cardboard and other recyclables. 

Thank you for helping keep drivers safe. This is a temporary
change and Waste Connections will return to regular pick-up
after the crisis. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kristen Peterka at
kristenp@kcranch.org, or leave a message at 303-979-1876,
ext. 109. 

Meet Your MD Board
Candidates!
Four residents have submitted their
applications for the 2020 Metro
District Board election:

Joe Levy

Rilla Reinsma

Jack Sawatzki

Bruce Tugman

Voting will take place via mail-in ballots. Residents will
receive their ballots in the mail between April 13 – April 20.
Ballots must be received by the Designated Election Official
office no later than 7 p.m. on Election Day, May 5. It is up to
the elector to ensure their ballot is received by 7 p.m. on
Election Day. Postmark dates will not be accepted. 

For questions regarding the upcoming election, please
contact Designated Election Official Sue Blair at
sblair@crsofcolorado.com. 

Candidate profiles are available on our website by clicking on
the button below.

Meet the 2020 MD Board Candidates

      Pool Cues: Construction Update

Pool construction delays have resulted due to the current
COVID-19 pandemic and inclement weather experienced
earlier in the year. The project’s contractor has been working
with an abundance of caution to ensure the health and safety
of his crew as well as Ken-Caryl residents, which has resulted
in a smaller workforce. The contractor expects pool
completion sometime in June. 

While construction continues on the Ranch House pool, the
Metro District and Master Association are working together to
develop a plan for the community’s other pools. The COVID-
19 pandemic has created, and will continue to create,
challenges in getting the aquatic facilities ready for summer
use, however, we will do our best under these dynamic
circumstances to provide you updates as they are available
across our social media platforms, in the e-News and in future
editions of Life at Ken-Caryl. 

KCR Youth Programs
Staff Offer Fun and
Educational Videos 
Looking for fun, educational and

engaging ways to keep your kids connected? We are
currently offering online videos including, Storytime with Anna
and Maxie, Laughing with Lizz, Cooking with our Crew and
Try This at Home!, a series dedicated to fun, at-home activities
and experiments. 

Now available on our YouTube channel and on our website at
www.ken-carylranch.org. To access the latest videos, click on
the button below.

KCR Youth Programs Videos

JeffCo Sheriff Implements
Stage 1 Fire Restrictions
Jefferson County Sheriff Jeff Shrader has
implemented temporary Stage 1 Fire
Restrictions for all lands in
unincorporated Jefferson County.

For details on what activities are prohibited and what are
permissible, please click on the button below.

Stage 1 Fire Restrictions

Registration for
Summer Riding
Camps Available
Online
Picnic with the Ponies and Summer

Riding Camp registration is now open to residents online and
opens to non-residents on April 9. Please note that due to
COVID-19, in-person summer camp registration has been
cancelled. 

Payment instructions and additional information are available
at the button below. 

Online Summer Riding Camp Registration

Leash Law Reminder
Now more than ever, it's important to
leash dogs for the safety of others,
especially in regard to adhering to
current social distancing guidelines. 

In accordance with Jefferson County's
Leash Law, all dogs must be on a leash, or confined on the
owner’s premises at all times. Unleased dogs are a danger to
other dogs, people and wildlife. Off-leash dogs are also a
danger to themselves with running into nearby streets, being
hit by cars, being bitten by wildlife, or getting lost.

For more information, visit our website by clicking on the
button below.

Jefferson County Leash Law Information

Ken-Caryl Offers At-
Home Workouts
Fitness Coordinator Janet Robbins
is raising the intensity of her online

workouts with a new video!

New workouts are posted every Monday, Wednesday and
Friday. To access Janet's latest at-home video workout, click
on the button below. 

At-Home Workouts

Ranch House, 7676 S. Continental Divide Rd. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Community Center, 1 Club Dr. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-2233

Dakota Lodge, 14422 W. Ken-Caryl Ave. Littleton CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Equestrian Center, 303-979-4500

Park Rangers, 303-979-1876, ext. 170

email marketing by Boomerang Marketing

Subscribe to our email list.

http://ken-carylranch.org/
http://ken-carylranch.org/administration/contact-us/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQggwWEj1bZpVgj06qLmy1Q
http://www.facebook.com/kencarylranch
http://ken-carylranch.org/administration/contact-us/
http://ken-carylranch.org/administration/calendar/
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/master-association-board/
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/master-association-board/current-ma-board-of-directors/
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/metropolitan-district-board-of-directors/
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/metropolitan-district-board-of-directors/current-md-board-of-directors/
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/committees-task-forces/committee-task-force-agendas-minutes/
https://apm.activecommunities.com/kcranchmetrodistrict
https://ken-carylranch.org/residents/property-improvements/
https://ken-carylranch.org/programs-activities/fitness-wellness/
mailto:allisonh@kcranch.org
https://www.facebook.com/kencarylranch/
mailto:sblair@crsofcolorado.com
https://ken-carylranch.org/administration/metropolitan-district-board-of-directors/metropolitan-district-board-candidates-2020/
https://ken-carylranch.org/programs-activities/youth-classes/try-this-at-home/
https://ken-carylranch.org/stage-1-fire-restrictions-implemented-in-jeffco/
https://ken-carylranch.org/parks-facilities/equestrian-center/summer-riding-camps/
https://ken-carylranch.org/please-keep-your-dog-on-a-leash-heres-why/
https://ken-carylranch.org/programs-activities/fitness-wellness/fitness-classes/?fbclid=IwAR07AcJZa6KNqz8ZekxJKeDX1M1AEYrDtSccr9hLYnjJbZE-k1kFNlNR3So
http://www.boomerangezone.com/
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1772968/43396/?v=a

